


 



Message from the Mayor

Dear Fellow Villagers,

     Looking out on Aurora, where the trees are still in green leaf and the lawns are finally a bright summer green, it’s hard to imagine we’ve moved into fall, and I find myself musing, again, that maybe this year it’ll just keep going this way and we won’t have to fix the leaf blower or worry about the sidewalk plow.  Alas.  But we had a great summer.  The swim program at the Wells dock was extremely successful, serving an increased number of local families, and thanks are due to Carolyn Connors and Trustee Janet Murphy, as well as our capable staff of lifeguards, for the best year in recent memory.  We added a shade canopy and tables to make the spot more comfortable for parents, later hours for family swim on Fridays, offered two weeks of swimming lessons that covered all levels of ability. We’re committed to continuing to improve this program and welcome your suggestions.

     We’ve also had some changes in the office of Village Historian. I’m sure you’ll join me in thanking Michael Groth, who has resigned due to work commitments but promises to remain active as a consultant, for his willing service and expertise, as well as his display at the post office this summer on Patrick Tavern.  Linda Schwab has graciously undertaken the post and her current exhibit on Aurora’s historic greenhouses is a great reminder that the best food is local.  These displays are funded by a generous contribution from Kurt Kabelac, whose interest in Aurora and Aurora history has benefited the Village in countless ways.  Thank you.  We also have a student intern from Wells, Brittany Carpenter, who is working on Morgan family letters and we look forward to her discoveries.  The winter plan is to apply to the State Archive for funding to inventory and house our collections.  If you have materials that you think should enter our collection, please contact Linda Schwab.

     Have a wonderful fall,              

               Bonnie  
AURORA FIRE DEPARTMENT OPEN HOUSE

Come thank your volunteer fire department!!

Sunday, October 21, from 3 – 7 pm at the Aurora Firehouse.
Free refreshments – SCUBA , Ice Rescue, and Thermal Imaging Camera demonstrations – Get your fire extinguisher checked/filled – and much more!
From the Department of Public Works
LEAF BLOWER pickup dates: October 15 - December 14. 
 Please pile brush and leaves separately, no stones in piles, and help us keep catch basins free from leaves and grass clippings.   Brush should be in four-foot lengths or smaller.  If you have a large amount of brush or lawn debris, Adam will drop off the Village’s trailer for you to fill as you clean up your yard.  Contact Adam at 364-5239.  The DPW will do their best to pick up leaves and brush daily, but sometimes they are called away to perform other duties for the Village.  Your patience is appreciated.
THE DPW IS REQUESTING everyone’s help in preventing sewer line back ups.  Please be aware that a frequent cause of plugged pipes is cleansing wipes marketed as flushable.  This is a consistent problem and we discourage flushing them.
For residents not home during the day, please let us know if you would prefer the DPW read your water meter in the evening or on a Saturday morning.  

REMINDER! -  OUTSIDE BURNING IS NOT ALLOWED IN THE VILLAGE WITHOUT A PERMIT FROM THE CAYUGA COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT.
Street Lights
Please report any street lights which are flickering, stay on all day, or are out to the village office at 315-364-7293.  
Zoning and Building Permits 
(Please see enclosed permit fee schedule)
Permits are required for construction, alteration, removal or demolition of any building or structure, including accessory buildings, for excavation, earth filling, and interior work and for conversions of buildings and land from one use to another.  Before you begin any project contact the Village Office at 364-7293, or drop by to meet with Code and Zoning Enforcement Officer, Mick Piechuta, on Monday afternoons from 4 to 6pm.

Village Government Officials
All meetings commence at 7:00 pm

Community Preservation Panel – 1st Wednesday        Village Board of Trustees – 3rd Wednesday
Chris MacCormick – Chair                                         Bonnie Bennett – Mayor

Jeff Blum                                                                     George Farenthold

Ed Easter
                                                           Janet Murphy                                                                           

Claire Morehouse                                                        Marie Taylor                                        

Dan DiSanto




      Alan Ominsky

Zoning Board of Appeals – 2nd Wednesday               Planning Board – 4th Wednesday
Cathy Patella – Chair                                                  Nancy Gil - Chair

John Dentes                                                                 Grace Bates

Karen Hindenlang                                                        Pat Bianconi

Ann Tobey                                                                   Alan Connors

Patty Mattingly                                                            Pat Foser
***** IMPORTANT *****
Our Village Post Office is currently under a review process, known as the POST Plan, which helps determine the viability of local postal services.

Included in the plan is community input and surveys were sent out recently to all village residents.  We strongly encourage everyone to fill them out and mail them back as soon as possible.

In addition, the Postal Service will hold a meeting to discuss survey results, answer questions, and solicit input at the Village of Aurora Post Office, 373 Main Street, on October 30, 2012 at 5:30pm.   Please mark your calendars and plan on attending!
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Special Interest Articles:





Add a highlight or your point of interest here


Add a highlight or your point of interest here


Add a highlight or your point of interest here.





Individual Highlights:


Inside Story	2


Inside Story	3


Inside Story	4


Inside Story	5
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Last Story	8





 Village Office Hours*





Monday – Clerk and Code Enforcement Officer - 4:00 to 6:00 pm


Tuesday & Thursday – Clerk – 11:00 am-2:00 pm


Thursday – Deputy Clerk/ Treasurer – 9:00 am-1:00 pm


 


* Or by appointment  	


Hours subject to change and will be posted.
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